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In accordance with Regulation 17 of the Town and Country Planning (Local 
Development) (England) (Amendment) Regulations 2008, Brentwood Borough 
Council is undertaking a consultation on the Essex County Council Parking 
Standards 2009, prior to formally adopting the document as a Supplementary 
Planning Document. The new standards provide quality advice and guidance on the 
provision and role of parking within residential, commercial and leisure areas in 
Essex. 
 
If, and when, this Supplementary Planning Document is adopted it will form part of 
the Local Development Framework, which sets out the spatial planning framework for 
the area of Brentwood Borough Council. 
 
Copies of the consultation documents are available for public inspection at the 
following locations: 
 
(i) Town Hall, Ingrave Road, Brentwood: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, 
8.30am to 5.00pm; Friday, 8.30am to 4.30pm 
(ii) Information Centre, 44 High Street, Brentwood: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, 
Thursday, Friday, 9.30am to 12 noon and 1.00pm to 4.00pm 
(iii) Brentwood Library, New Road, Brentwood: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, 
Thursday, Friday, 9.00am to 7.00pm; Saturday, 9.00am to 5.00pm; Sunday, 1.00pm 
to 4.00pm 
(iv) Shenfield Library, Hutton Road, Shenfield: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, 
Friday, 9.00am to 7.00pm: Saturday 9.00am to 5.00pm 
(v) Ingatestone Library, High Street, Ingatestone: Monday, 1.00pm to 6.00pm; 
Wednesday, 10.00am to 5.00pm; Thursday 9.00am to 7.00pm; Saturday, 9.00am to 
5.00pm 
 
Copies of the documents can also be viewed on the Council’s website at 
www.brentwood.gov.uk and are available free of charge from Planning Services at 
the Town Hall, Ingrave Road, Brentwood. 
 
The six-week period for representations to be made on the document will commence 
on Wednesday 5 January 2011 and end on Wednesday 16 February 2011. 
Representations should be sent in writing to the Planning Policy Team, Brentwood 
Borough Council, Town Hall, Ingrave Road, Brentwood, Essex CM15 8AY or by e-
mail to planning.policy@brentwood.gov.uk. 
 
Representations may be accompanied by a request to be notified at a specified 
address of the adoption of the SPD. 
 



Further information is available from the Planning Policy Team (telephone 01277 
312609/312610 or email planning.policy@brentwood.gov.uk). 
 
Joanna Killian, Chief Executive, Town Hall, Ingrave Road, Brentwood  
 
5 January 2011 


